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 At this time, we have the results of the parent survey and we have 
emailed those to you.  Listed below are all ideas that we have discussed this 
year.  We should formally reject those that we know are not viable and 
determine which of the avenues we want to be researched in depth.  We will 
also need to be open to any suggestions from the public that we have not 
already heard. 

• Do nothing. 
• Changing Millburn Central/West boundaries.  Idea of a lottery to 

“encourage” people to move from Central to West. 
• Consolidation with another district. 
• Borrowing more money. 
• Closing West and moving to Central. 
• Cutting non-mandated programs. 
• Raising class sizes. 
• Converting to grade level center reconfiguration. 
• Running a building fund referendum. 
• Running an ed fund referendum. 
• Running a working cash fund referendum. 

At this point, we may want to consider these options permanently non-
viable for our December deadline due to the rationale listed below: 



• Do nothing.  The BOE has considered this earlier in the year and 
found that doing nothing led to borrowing more money and ultimately, 
state take over.   

 

• Changing Millburn Central/West boundaries.  Idea of a lottery to 
“encourage” people to move from Central to West.  We looked at this 
idea on March 1 and found that it would actually cause Central to take 
on the staffing characteristics of West and that we would have to 
employ 4 additional staff members for 2011-12 if we went this route.  
While the idea of a lottery is a nice one, the reality is that it is very 
difficult to depend upon the idea that people may or may not want to 
switch schools from year to year.  Running this kind of program takes 
additional staff time to set up and do each year and there is no 
guarantee of an outcome.  Additional bussing may be needed, too.  
Even if we did a lottery, it does not solve the additional staffing issue. 

 

• Borrowing more money.  The BOE has considered this earlier in the 
year and found that continuing to borrow led to state take over at a 
certain point.   

 

• Consolidation with another district.  The BOE discussed this earlier 
and the discussion led to the ideas that parents probably would not 
like this idea and that we were not likely to get another district to 
take us on with our debt.  Also, we would have to raise the salaries of 
our employees to match those around us.  That would not save us 
money.   

 

• Running a building fund referendum.  We are allowed to borrow 6.9% 
of the value of taxable property located in the school district as 
determined by the last assessment before indebtedness is to be 
incurred.  This limit may be increased by approval of the State Board 
of Education for the purpose of school construction.  Our EAV for the 
district is $295,460,340.  If you multiply that by 6.9%, you will see 



the number of $20,386,763.  That is our maximum debt load.  We 
currently have approximately 22.3 million dollars out in building bond 
debt.  This is over the limit, but was approved by the state the last 
time a referendum was passed because we needed the space to house 
children.  
In looking at how the district’s financial profile is calculated, only 
operating funds are used.  That means that any money we got through 
a building fund referendum could not be used to take us off of the 
financial watch list.  (I have attached some documents to show this.) 

 

Other options to consider: 

• Running an ed fund referendum. 
• Running a working cash fund referendum.  We may want to explore 

these ideas more in depth with PMA at our next meeting in June.  I 
can arrange for Howie to be at that next meeting if you would like.   

  

• Closing West and moving to Central.  Since the enrollment is not 
projected to be below 1400 until 2014-15, we could not see any impact 
from this option until that year.  We would like to keep this option on 
hold for now and explore some other alternatives first since the 
needs are more immediate.   

 

• Cutting non-mandated programs. 
• Raising class sizes. 
• Converting to grade level center reconfiguration.  We would like to use 

some combinations of the above to present to the BOE at a later 
meeting.  We would also use some scenarios of keeping the K-8 
structure in both buildings.  All scenarios would reflect the cutting of 
1.6 million dollars.   

 














